
 

 

 

      August 20, 2014 

 

 

Mr. Payson Long 

NYS Dept. of Environmental Conservation 

Div. of Environmental Remediation, Remedial Bureau E 

625 Broadway Street 

 Albany, NY 12233 – 7017 

 

 

      Re: 2013 Annual Report 

       Pollution Abatement Services-Main Site 

       Site# 738001 

       Oswego, Oswego County 

 

Dear Mr. Long: 

 

 I reviewed the 2013 Annual Report received on August 4th 2014 for the Pollution Abatement 

Services-Main Site in Oswego, Oswego County. The report is a compilation of four Quarterly Progress 

Reports of the required monitoring under the Site Management Plan (SMP) or its equivalent. The Site 

Management Plan or equivalent includes monitoring to ensure that the engineering controls are 

functioning as designed. According to the 2013 Annual Report, site maintenance activities included 

perimeter fence repairs, inspection of the leachate discharge pumping system and inspection of the Site 

cap. Based on this review, it appears remaining contamination is being properly managed and remains 

protective of human health. If you have questions or wish to discuss the site further, please call me at 

(518) 402-7860 

 

      Sincerely, 

 

       
 

      Ian Ushe, Public Health Engineer I 

      Bureau of Environmental Exposure Investigation 
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